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EAST MANCHESTER TOWNSHIP  
Board of Supervisors 
December 20, 2022 

 
Present:  Chairman Steven H. Gross Jr., Vice-Chairman David L. Naylor, Supervisor Darryl L. Albright, 
Kelly Helsel, Zoning and Codes Enforcement Officer, Kristie Masemer, Manager/Secretary/Treasurer, 
and 16 citizens.  

At a special meeting held at the township building, Chairman Gross called the meeting to order at 
6:09 p.m. and dispensed of all formalities.  
 
Resolutions Appreciating Years of Service 
 

Chairman Gross moved to approve Resolution 2022-27 Appreciating Blaine Rentzel’s 40 
years of service on the Planning Commission; Supervisor Albright second. All members voted aye; 
motion carried. 

Chairman Gross moved to approve Resolution 2022-28 Appreciating Robert Nace’s 34 years 
of service on the Planning Commission; Vice Chairman Naylor second. All members voted aye; 
motion carried. 

 
Several attendees spoke about memories over the years, the wealth of knowledge Bob and Blaine 

have and many thanks and appreciation for both! 
 

Motion by Chairman Gross, second by Supervisor Albright, to adjourn.  All members voted 
aye; motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.   
 
 
       

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 Kristie M. Masemer 
 Secretary/Treasurer/Manager 
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